
Don't miss the following opportunity with the Ma'alot Grant program. 
 
We are announcing the 2022-2023 JNF / NBN Ma’alot Grant Program. The 
committee developed new, and we believe, clearer guidelines. They can 
be found on the revised application form at www.jnf.org/maalot and 
also are listed below! I urge you to read what content is expected. 
Some of the key points are: 
 
·         Programs must be Israel Centric – not simply Jewish-themed. 
 
·         Budgets must be detailed with all expense and revenue items 
detailed. 
 
·         Speakers will only be funded if the person is identified by 
name, topic, how it relates to your planned programs, and the actual 
cost. 
 
·         Ma’alot grants are not to be used for food, paying staff 
salaries, purchasing capital equipment, marketing, advertising, or 
developing curriculum. 
 
·         Many sections ask that you LIST the key points. Quality of 
content rather than quantity are what we need. 
 
·         A review by the Executive Director is now required.  If that 
person cannot understand the program, neither can the committee. 
 
·         The target audience by age groups and expected participation 
must be listed.  
 
You are welcome to submit an application for a new program. The 
committee meets periodically, and applications are reviewed on a 
“first-in, first-reviewed” basis. 
 
If you have questions or would wish to review your 2022-2023 JNF/NBN 
Maalot Grant draft application, Rabbi Paul Freedman will be happy to 
call you.  Send him your phone number and time zone. His email: 
nina_f@netvision.net.il                                               
                                               
 
The NBN JNF 2022-2023 Maalot Grant Team 
 

 

www.jnf.org/maalot

